



4th January 2022

Dear Parents/Carers

IMPORTANT INFORMATION RELATING TO CORONAVIRUS

I hope you have kept safe and well over the Christmas break. We are looking forward to welcoming the children back to school tomorrow.

As you will know, the Omicron variant of Coronavirus is spreading rapidly across the country and rates are at an all-time high.

To protect your child, family and our school staff, could you please do a Lateral Flow test on every family member, either tonight or tomorrow morning, before your child returns to school, even if they do not have any symptoms.

Please inform school if your child tests positive and will be absent. If they do test positive, please isolate your child and book a PCR test. LFD tests are available in local pharmacists and on-line though I am aware that they are in short supply.

Please help us to do all we can to reduce the transmissibility of this virus, as we all want to keep educating your children face to face and stop the spread of the virus in our school community.

We also need to keep our staff safe so please can I ask that masks are worn again on school premises unless you are exempt. Thank you for all your help and support.

I wish you and your family a Happy New Year and hope 2022 brings you good health and happiness.

Thank you for your co-operation.

REtyre

Mrs R Ayres Headteacher

Headteacher: Mrs R Ayres

St. Mary's C of E Primary School, Station Road, Hinckley, Leicestershire LE10 1AW Tel: (01455) 637477 office@stmarys.leics.sch.uk









